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2022 Term 3 Week 8  
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
13 September – YES PLUS A Career in Beauty 
14-21 September - Year 11 Examinations 
14 September – YES PLUS Commercial Cookery 
14 September – YES PLUS ATSI Cultural Arts 
15 September – YES PLUS Hairdressing/Barbering 
15 September – BigHart Project 
16 September – IO/IM Booderee Excursion 
20-22 September – Ross Kelly Rugby League Carnival 
20 September – YES PLUS A Career in Beauty 
21 September – YES PLUS Commercial Cookery 
21 September – YES PLUS ATSI Cultural Arts 
21 September – AMS Vaping Presentation 
22 September – YES PLUS Hairdressing/Barbering 
23 September – Last day of Term 3 
10 October – First Day of Term 4 
13 October – Year 7 Vaccination 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
This week marks SASS Recognition Week! It is a week 
we thank and pay tribute for all our non-teaching staff 
here at Shoalhaven High School. We thank them for all 
the tireless work they do behind the scenes, in the 
front office, in the classrooms and around the school. 
It is this team of people that ensure Shoalhaven High 
can effectively operate each day and as such have built 
strong connections with our student’s, our staff, our 
families and our wider community. A week of 
recognition is not enough for all the work they do! 

 
As we come to the end of Term 3, we begin to plan 
for our 2023 school year. Our executive team have 
been working through our school data to begin an 
annual reflection and to identify where our school 
sits in regards to performance and meeting the 
needs of our students. This is an essential part of our 
school planning process and will determine how we 
are progressing towards our targets and what we 
can do to drive student performance up at 
Shoalhaven High School. When we have completed 
this, hopefully early Term 4, we will ask for 
community input and consultation. We do not know 
what form this will take yet but will update our 
community members as soon as possible when we 
have worked this out.  
 
Our Year 12 students have finished their Trial HSC 
Exams and they are now close to receiving their 
results. All students need to be congratulated on 
their effort, attitude and application for these 
exams. As Year 12 move closer to conclusion of 
thirteen years of schooling we are organising and 
getting ready for the Year 12 assembly to be held on 
the 22 September, after what will be a wonderful 
formal on the 21 September. Year 12 will receive 
their final school reports and portfolio of 
achievement as the Graduation Ceremony on the 22 
September. I would like to take this opportunity to 
acknowledge Mr Dolby and Mr McDonald as this 
cohorts Deputy Principal and Year Advisor over the 
past 6 years. Their tireless work, determination and 
desire is a key component for our student’s success. 
 
Term 3 has also seen Shoalhaven High School hold 
its school leaders interviews and voting process. 
There were numerous outstanding candidates but 
we would like to formally congratulate our new 
leadership team: 
School Captains- Charlie Butler and Chris Aivaliotis 
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Vice Captains- Chloe Jarrett and Roshan Devulapally 
Prefects- Anabella Pinkard, Lucas Charalambous, 
Megan Blackall, Kayleigh Cassidy, Brianna Lethbridge, 
Darcy Conolan, Griffyn Murphy, Tyson Brown, Dean 
Galka, Alexander Bates, Cooper Greenhill- Callaghan. 
Well done to these inspiring and amazing leaders who 
will help shape the direction of Shoalhaven High 
School from a student’s perspective in 2023. 
 

 
On Monday 5 September I, along with numerous staff, 
had the pleasure of attending the 19th Shoalhaven 
Aboriginal Student Graduation Ceremony. It was a 
wonderful celebration of our Aboriginal student’s 
achievements from thirteen years of school. The 
school and the wider community are extremely proud 
of your efforts and wish well as you complete the final 
stages of your secondary education.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our 
whole school community for their ongoing support 
during the 2022 school year. Especially my dedicated 
and enthusiastic staff, our committed P & C, all the 
students and finally the wider school community. With 
your ongoing support, we will prosper and we will 
continue to achieve wonderful things during 2022. 
Have a safe and well-earned holiday. 
 
Damian Rees 

Executive Principal 

Connected Communities 

Shoalhaven High School 

ATTENDANCE 
What do you need to do if your child is away from 

school? 

You have 7 days to explain an absence. If you do not 

contact the school within 7 days, the absence will be 

marked as unjustified and cannot be changed. This 

will affect your child’s overall attendance. 

 

How do you contact the school? 

There are several ways: 

 - Phone 02 44218022 

 - Email shoalhaven-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 - Log on to the portal 

 - Send a note with the student when they return. 

 

Do you know what your child’s percentage is? 
 
 

 
 
  

mailto:shoalhaven-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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SASS REGONITION WEEK 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the 
Principal Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is 
expected from students. 
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TAS UPDATE 
A big congratulations to all our Year 12 Industrial 
Technology Timber and Industrial Technology 
Multimedia students who have submitted their final 
projects for marking. After working to complete a 
project of their choice across a 10 month period you 
have demonstrated outstanding skills in your select 
field and we wish you all the best in the future. Well 
done again! 
Mr Foster and the TAS faculty 
Young ICT Explorers 
Congratulations to our two Year 7 teams – team ACD 
who produced a prototype of an automatic sport hall 
cleaner which self-charges and returns to the 
charging dock when the hall is in use, and team 
SFISticated who coded, wired and built an automatic 
field drainage system which would redirect water 
from a field when it became too wet so it could 
remain in use. Great work to both teams and best of 
luck in the upcoming Young ICT Explorers 
competition! 
Mr Foster, Mr Woods and Ms Hybinett 
 

 

 

FIRST LEGO LEAGUE 
Mr Woods is looking for students in Years 7 to 10 
who would be interested in competing in the FIRST 
Lego League competition. This year’s challenge is 
Super Powered and asks competitors to investigate 
how we use energy. Teams must identify a real 
world problem and either develop an existing 
solution or design their own innovation. They will 
also design, build and program a Lego robot to 
compete in the Robot Game. 
Participants must be prepared to give some of their 
own time, including time after school (Mondays 
and Wednesdays). Competition Day itself will be on 
a Saturday or Sunday sometime in October or 
November. 
FIRST Lego League is now in its nineteenth year. 
Friendly competition is at the heart of the program 
and approximately 680,000 young people from 110 
countries will compete in local competitions. 
Success at this level will see them progress to 
regional, state and national level and may seem 
them representing their country at one of the 
international competitions. 
There are only 20 places available.  See Mr Woods 
in the Maths staffroom if interested. 
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BUNDANON WORKSHOP 
On the first Thursday of this term, Shoalhaven High 
was invited to take a group of aspiring writers to 
Bundanon to work with renowned poet, Ellen van 
Neerven who is of Mununjali and Dutch heritage.  
The day started off with a slight venue change to 
Riversdale, which gave us the opportunity to check out 
the new buildings and explore the Parallel Landscapes 
exhibition featuring a curated collection of Arthur 
Boyd’s work: Landscape of the Soul, a retrospective of 
the paintings of the late Reuben Ernest Brown (Uncle 
Ben Brown) The River and the Sea and The Hidden, an 
immersive sound and vision work created by William 
Barton and Tim Georgeson while in residence at 
Bundanon. 
We were greeted by education officer, Mary Preece, 
and introduced to our hosts for the day, Ellen and 
Tamryn Bennett from The Red Room Company. 
Highlights of the day were exploring ekphrastic poetry 
in response to the exhibitions, sitting on the gallery 
floor immersed in The Hidden and capturing words as 
they floated through our minds, checking out the new 
accommodation options for future excursions (we can 
dream), lounging in the outdoor space of the bridge 
suspended above the landscape, and enjoying 
wandering around the grounds during our breaks. 
As usual, our students represented us with pride and 
enthusiasm throughout the experience, bravely trying 
their hand at each creative task. A big thank you to Mr 
Hunter for transporting us to and from the venue. 
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SOUTHERN STARS EXCURSION 
On Friday 26 August, 21 students went to the 
Southern Stars showcase at the Wollongong 
Entertainment Centre. We went on the school minibus 
and left at about 8:30am. When we got there, Jana 
went to get our tickets then we went into the show. 
The show opened with an Aboriginal performance. 
The show has been going for 20 years and this year the 
theme was Celebrate - the young, the brave and the 
powerful. Students sang and played songs by Elton 
John, Queen, Ed Sheeran, Maroon 5 and the Friends 
song by the Rembrandts. The music was loud and the 
lights were very bright. There was an interval in the 
middle of the show. Students performed drama, 
musical items, singing, dancing and aerial silks. Some 
of the favourite parts were the student singing Perfect 
by Ed Sheeran and the Friends musical drama. 
Students and staff really enjoyed the show and would 
like to go again next year! 
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HSC DRAMA 
We are extremely proud of our HSC Drama students 
whose months of hard work came to fruition today 
with stand out GP and IP Performances. There was 
such courage and determination on show today, well 
done girls! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

SIR CUTLET LAMBINGTON lll 
Meet our newest exchange student. Sir Cutlet 
Lambington III aka Lambo has enrolled and is 
enjoying his first week at SHS. He’s making friends 
very quickly. He’s definitely the newest most 
popular lamb in school. 
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DECADE DAY 
On Tuesday 9 August we stepped back in time to 
celebrate Decade Day at Shoalhaven High. A huge 
congratulations and thank you to all of the students 
and staff who dressed up on the day, and also to those 
who made a donation to the SRC. The money raised 
will be spent on treats to be enjoyed by students later 
in the term when we participate in activities for RUOK 
Day. 
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YEAR 11 VISUAL ARTS 
Y11 Visual Arts students had a fantastic Artist tutorial 
with Local Sculptor Akira Kamada and Meghan from 
Sculpture by the Sea. They created some amazing 
sculptural forms  and learnt about artist practice. 
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YEAR 11 ADVANCED ENGLISH 
What are Year 11 Advanced English getting up to? A 
little speed dating with the characters of this term’s 
prescribed text, ‘Of Mice and Men’ by John Steinbeck. 
We are currently exploring characterisation to 
consider the way gender is represented in this text. 
This is the first of a few lessons on Gender Criticism. 
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CULTURAL CAMP 
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IO/IM  SHOALHAVEN WATER EXCURSION 
The students participated in a tour of the Bamarang 
Water Treatment Plant and the Callala Wastewater 
Treatment Plant. 
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9K ENGLISH 
9K English Research Project based on topics related to 
Shakespeare’s comedy ‘Much Ado About Nothing’. 
From costume to set design. Themes of love and 
gender to research of 15th century masquerade balls. 
This crew raised the bar! Amazing work 9K! 
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BOOK WEEK 
Congratulations to Senior Photography students Riley 
McL (Y12) and Chloe J (Y11) who were winners in the 
Shoalhaven Libraries Book Week Competition 2022. 
This year’s theme was “Dreaming with Eyes Open “ 
represented in Photo media form. Riley submitted two 
dreamy digital photographs and Cloe a handmade 
photomontage. You can see their fantastic work 
currently on display at the Shoalhaven library. 
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CAREERS 
Year 12 
End of school preparations and plans for 2023 are 
underway. 
Invitations to UOW Early entry interviews will be 
forwarded soon. 
UOW College visited our school this week. This is an 
excellent pathway to university for students that have 
a low or no ATAR. 
The courses are more supported and often place the 
students directly into 2nd year university. 
https://www.uowcollege.edu.au/ 
Shoalhaven Education Fund provides funds for 
resources to young people who went to school in the 
Shoalhaven, have financial hardship and leave school 
to work or study. 
It requires a simple application stating what they 
would like eg computer, internet modem, travel 
expenses, uniforms, text book, tools etc. They visited 
our school this week. Applications are open. 
https://cef.org.au/foundations/shoalhaven/ 
 
Year 11  
UOW provides a 3-week Summer Master Class 
program allows you to complete a university subject 
and secure at minimum a UOW admission interview to 
kick start your higher education journey. 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/ 
Applications close 12th September 
 
Work Experience 
Year 10 Work Experience 
40 students participated in work experience during 
Week 8 . 
Congratulation to them as for many it was their first 
work opportunity. A huge thank you to the many 
businesses that supported our students. 
Some students will be doing work experience in the 
next few weeks or next term.  
 
Year 9 Work Experience  
Term 4 Week 8 (28 Nov to 2 Dec) 
Year 9 students will have career lessons on developing 
career pathways, employability skills, resumes and 
plans for work experience in Term 4. This will 
culminate in a work experience week at the end of 
November.  
Students are encouraged to seek an employer or 
business that will host them do work experience. For 

a successful first work experience is it often best to 
have a business where the student and/or family are 
familiar. 
 
Worksmart courses for Term Four 
Workers, Health And Safety (WHS) Construction 
Induction Course Or Construction White Card   
Date to be confirmed in November. 
This is the compulsory course for students doing 
work or work experience on a construction site. Cost 
$80 (This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS funds).   
 
First Aid    
6th and 7th December  Cost $65 (This includes a $20 
subsidy from SHS funds).   
Register in Careers Hub  
  
TAFE PLUS or short courses - Term 4 
Free TAFE taster courses coordinated and 
sponsored by Employment Pathway Program for 
students over 15 years. Expression of interest close 
9th September 
• Allied Health, Sports Medicine and Fitness 
• Electrotechnology 
• Maritime skills 
• Digital Media and Design  
• Hairdressing and Barbering 
• Beauty 
 
TAFE EVET courses  
Construction And Automotive Mechanic 
Eight Year 10 students were successful in their 
application for these taster courses to be held 
Wednesday and Thursday from Week 2 -9 in Term 4 
Careers In Child Care and Careers In Aged Care 
Ten Year 10 students have applied for positions in 
these programs that will be conducted throughout 
Term 4. They include industry visits, job preparation 
courses, work experience and school-based 
traineeships offers for 2023.  
The program is coordinated and sponsored by 
Regional Industry Employment Program 
 
Investigating Careers In Term Three 
Great to see many opportunities for students to 
investigate careers and attain qualification this term 
Royal Life Saving LIFE Guarding Course 
Congratulation to Lily R, William D-L, Lucas S, Emily 
McN, Isabelle H and Charlotte G who completed one 
week of intense lifeguard training including First Aid 

https://www.uowcollege.edu.au/
https://cef.org.au/foundations/shoalhaven/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/


 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

and then work placement in a local pool to complete 
their qualification. The course was coordinated and 
sponsored by Employment Pathway Program 
Outdoor Recreation with Shoalhaven Community 
College 
Riley McL, Elijah R, Archy H, Byron C-C, Jakeb G, Jason 
T completed the Certificate 2 qualification this term  
Café Skills with Shoalhaven Community College 
Abby B-S, Sharnia B, Mathew I, Robert W, Elwyn C-B, 
Rebecca M completed their qualification over two 
terms. 
 

 

 
 

Careers In Nursing 
Students attended nursing workshops at 
Shoalhaven Campus. The event was organised by 
Regional Industry and Employment program who 
also provided a free bus transport 
 
 

 
 
 
Careers In Navy 
Students attended the NEXT Step program and 
workshop day at Albatross 
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Emergency Service Expo 
Students from Years 9-12 can investigate careers and 
training in emergency services at an expo at the 
Shoalhaven Sports Centre on Tuesday 20 September 
• NSW Ambulance 
• NSW Police 
• NSW Fire and Rescue 
• Rural Fire Service 
• Surf Life Saving 
• Royal Life Saving 
• Marine rescue 
• State Emergency Service 
• Australian Defense Force 
• NSW Health 
The event was organised by Regional Industry and 
Employment program who also provide free bus 
transport  
 
TAFE PLUS 
Beauty And Hairdressing / Barbering 
Free TAFE taster courses conducted one day per week 
for Year 10 students 
The courses were coordinated and sponsored by 
Employment Pathway Program for students  
 
Shoalhaven Trade Bootcamp  
Jone N, Jerome R, Tyrell W, Ryleigh T and Jarrad D have 
attended or are now attending the Shoalhaven Trade 
Bootcamp courses at West Nowra  
Congratulations to Nathan H who was the only 
successful applicant from our school for a special Year 
10 two week Bootcamp 
Looking for a Job? 
Apprenticeships And Traineeships 
HVTC site https://www.hvtc.com.au/ 
• Business Administration – closes 26 Sept      
• Business Administration – Waste Water 
Services (West Nowra) - closes 4th Oct    
 
Seek Site   
https://www.seek.com.au/apprenticeship-jobs/in-
Nowra-NSW-2541 
 
• Air Conditioning Installation & Service 
Apprentice at Axis Air -Nowra 
• Traineeship in Business Administration – 
Sanokil West NOWRA 
• Warehouse Traineeship at Alkath Group 
(includes forklift operation) - South Nowra 

• Administration Traineeship at Macey 
Insurance Brokers – Nowra   
• Warehouse Trainee - Sikorsky Aircraft 
Australia Limited – West Nowra 
• Certificate III Educators/ Trainee  - Imagine 
Childcare and Preschool South Nowra 
• Trainee Accountant / Bookkeeper -  Bosco 
Chartered Accountants Nowra 
• 1st year Apprentice Greenkeeper - Sports 
Turf Management at Shoalhaven Heads Golf Club 
• Garden Labourer or Apprentice 
Horticulturist at JMK Horticulture Nowra 
• Apprentice Diesel Mechanic (Heavy Vehicle) 
at Private Advertiser-South Nowra 
• 1st Year Apprentice Chef at Private 
Advertiser  -Nowra 
Casual Employment 
Woolworths Bomaderry 
Dominos 
Bomaderry Bowling Club – Kitchen Hand 
School Based Traineeships 
NAB Indigenous position for Business Services 
 
2022 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 
PROGRAM  
Illawarra Public Health final visit for the year on 
Thursday 13th October (Week 1) 
Year 7 students who commenced the Year 7 
program earlier in the year will receive their second 
vaccination and Year 10 who missed their 
Meningococcal vaccination in Term 2 
Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 
(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 
officer) 
 

  

https://www.hvtc.com.au/
https://www.seek.com.au/apprenticeship-jobs/in-Nowra-NSW-2541
https://www.seek.com.au/apprenticeship-jobs/in-Nowra-NSW-2541
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SPORT 
Mountain Biking 

Beautiful day for Mountain Biking. 

 

 
 
Beach Walking 
It’s a beautiful day for a beach-walk. How lucky were 
our bushwalking and canoeing students to have a 
change of pace today. A beautiful walk along 7 Mile 
Beach at Shoalhaven Heads to break up a day. 

 

Canoeing 
Not a breath of wind on the Shoalhaven River. How 
good is sport day!!!! 
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Talented Sports Performance NRL Visit 
The Year 9 and 10 Talented Sports Performance class, 
along with the Outdoor Ed class, participated in a 
session run by the rugby league. Students were 
spoken to by Jack Bostock, a U19s State of Origin 
player and soon to be a Dolphins NRL player, about 
commitment, respect and challenges faced. Students 
were then put through some skills and games. The 
enthusiasm presented by all students was 
outstanding. 
 

 
 

Morning Active Goers 
TSP and Outdoor Ed students getting some daily 
physical activity in during their double period today. 
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NEW BLUE SMILEY BOXES 
Remember to keep popping your smileys in your 
house box to get that end of term reward!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the Principal 
Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is expected from 
students. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 
 

 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
Breakfast Club is on Tuesdays and Thursdays. It is 
held in the new Gujarga Hub situated in front of the 
gym building. Come and say hi and grab a cheese 
toast and chocolate milk. 
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2020 Uniform Policy 

 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2021 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 
password. 

 

https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies/byot.html
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/documents/Uniform-Policy-2020.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news 

which may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


